TOWN OF SEVEN DEVILS PUBLIC HEARING MINUTES February 22, 2017

The Town of Seven Devils met for a Public Hearing for the Recreational Trails Program Grant on Wednesday, February 22, 2017, at 5:00PM at Town Hall. Present at the Public Hearing were Council Members Kay Ehlinger, David Hooper, and Town Manager Debbie Powers; Mayor Larry Fontaine, Mayor Pro Tem Brad Lambert, Member David Ehmig were absent. Also in attendance were Chuck Davis-Police Chief, Jimmy Keener-Assistant Police Chief, Bobby Powell-Fire Chief and George Ehlinger-Resident. The minutes were recorded by Town Clerk Hillary Gropp.

CALL TO ORDER

Manager Powers opened the Public Hearing at 5:00 pm.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

Council members and citizens recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

PUBLIC HEARING PRESENTATION

Town Manager Powers made a brief presentation to explain the timeline of the grant and the resolution was passed on Tuesday, February 14, 2017 at the Regular Town Council meeting. Manager Powers explained the boundaries and designation of "PARKS" on the Official Zoning map of the Town of Seven Devils, dated February 14, 2017.

Manager Powers proceeded to read the Recreational Trails Program Grant narrative. Discussion regarding parking issues and Rescue/First Responders occurred amongst Council members, Police Chief Davis and Fire Chief Powell.

PUBLIC COMMENTS - NONE

CLOSE PUBLIC HEARING

With no public comments, Member Ehlinger made a motion to close the Public Hearing. Member Hooper seconded the motion.

<u>ADJOURN</u>

The Public Hearing adjourned at 5:15 pm	•
Kay Ehlinger, Member	Hillary Gropp, Town Clerk